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M E M O R A N D U M  

DATE: April 9, 2007 

TO: City Council Members 

FROM: Jennifer Bruno, Policy Analyst 

RE: Petition No. 400-06-05 – A request by M. Kiphibane, requesting the vacation 
and closure of the alley property located at 740 South Goshen Street 
(approximately 1075 West) in Block 3 of Seventh South Subdivision as a 
public right-of way. 

 
Today the Attorney’s Office has provided Council Staff with updated research that 
appears to contradict their previous legal assessment of the disposition of the alley 
property in question.  The Attorney’s Office will be following up with Council Staff.  
Staff will provide an update regarding this new information at the Council’s formal 
meeting.   


